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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

     We have arrived to a new year! What the New Year will bring us I really don’t know, but I am going to start 

by wishing you a Happy New Year 2021!  

     Most of the time the members of our local church feel more comfortable sending resources to a missionary 

they know personally or to missions that they have heard of.  Some people like to support mission people who 

they have heard share stories about their mission work and how their missionary jobs are making a big 

difference in the lives of the people in a foreign country that they are serving. 

     I don’t know how often you have heard the word “Apportionments”, but perhaps you have heard this word 

many times.  Apportionment funds are received by our local church through a combination of rules.  One rule 

has to do with the budget of the local church and the second has to do with the membership we have. I want to 

write this article about apportionments in the simplest way so that you, the reader, have a clear idea about why 

we need to freely contribute to the apportionments as set by the Discipline Resources of the United Methodist 

Church. 

     The local church receives a list for contribution options from the Wisconsin Annual Conference of the 

United Methodist Church. This list is divided into the different mission services that we are supporting. The 

Annual Conference Financial Secretary deposits the money sent to the Conference, while the Treasurer (on 

behalf of the Conference) distributes those financial resources to the different entities that we (our local church) 

decided to support. 

     Without getting technical and complicated I want to share an experience of mine. Several years ago I was 

part of the Wisconsin Conference Committee that received more than a quarter of a million dollars to distribute. 

The committee was made up of clergy and laity from the Wisconsin Annual Conference UMC. The committee 

received applications from churches in need of financial resources because of various reasons.  They either were 

facing financial hardship, the Bishop wanted them to open a new church ministry, or churches needed support 

and financial means to carry the mission of Christ into new areas where the Methodist church was not present. 

During the year 2020 we have spent 28% appointment of the Conference budget to either new ministries or 

churches already established that need financial aids. 

     Our denomination covers a very vast geographical area of the mission and ministry of the UMC throughout 

the whole world. Among the different ministries we support as part of the mission of the United Methodist 

Church are Africa University, Black colleges, and many nations that are facing the destruction of natural 

disasters like hurricanes, earthquakes, floods and many other natural disasters.   

     We support missionaries who are preaching the gospel, or helping people in poor, third world nations to 

learn new skills on how to use their land and resources in a way that they can make progress that improves the 

way they are living. This is happening in India, Africa, and South and Central America. 

     A very small portion of what we give goes to administration, but the administrative staff helps us in 

Wisconsin to carry out the mission of the church, too. I was part of the committee when a large number of 

congregations in Wisconsin asked for help. I am not going to tell you specific details about one congregation 

that asked for help because I would need to write many pages.  I will just tell you that we were able to help 

them to keep their doors open and help them with the mission of the local church in the area they were serving.  

     Another great example of our apportionments at work is that twenty years ago I went to Central America and 

visited El Salvador.  At that time, they had four new Methodist churches.  Today they have 19 United Methodist 

churches in El Salvador! This is so because of the resources we have been sending to El Salvador from the 

funds we share and send to the General Board of Global Ministry, which comes from our apportionments.  

Trinity and Peace UMC are each part of the Methodist family and we do not want to stop doing well because, in 

due time, we will harvest the fruit of righteousness.   

     Again, wishing you a blessed and Happy New Year 2021!  

In Christ, Pastor Rey Diaz 



M ISSION NEWS 
City of Refuge – Comayagua, Honduras 

From their December newsletter 

   Right now, Honduras is experiencing a very hard time. Besides COVID-19, they are 

experiencing Hurricane Eta which is bringing a lot of destruction and hardship for the people 

of Honduras. We are giving away groceries to 450 families this week who are struggling right 

now. We will continue helping more people in the days to come. The river flooded our property. Thank God, 

our kids and our animals are safe. Please keep Honduras in your prayers. 

 

Christmas Boots: It’s never too early for Christmas decorations. Boys and girls made beautiful boots to hang 

around. They used different colors and sewed their names to each boot. Christmas is such an exciting season for 

the kids. They were anxious to decorate their boots and hang them around. 

 

Sewing Workshop: City of Refuge is a nest of talented and skillful people. Our girls had a sewing workshop 

where they learned to sew different accessories, such as hats and ribbons. Our Tias are very talented as well. 

They pass on their knowledge to our kids with lots of love and patience. The girls had a lot of fun coming up 

with ideas and beautiful designs for hats to wear to church or school. Projects like these come in handy as a way 

our kids can afford to buy things of their own or for their continuing studies. They make beautiful art and crafts 

and sell them later at reasonable prices. 
 

Lowell & Claudia Wertz  

Serving Joy in the Harvest in Tanzania, Africa – They are currently in Illinois  

   Dear Friends, 

   Over the years, certain sermons have impacted me. One brought me to Christ and His salvation. Every 

sermon, even the “not so great” ones, helped me. Some I will never forget. 

   Reflecting on the Christmas season, my thoughts go to those sitting with an open Bible, preparing a message 

to help people. God’s servants doing His holy work. 

   The missionary sermon is a specialized niche in the world of sermonizing. One Pastor advised me, “Don’t 

preach what I can preach, preach about Africa!” Another Pastor, perhaps more cynical, said, “Anyone can 

preach one good sermon.” It is true that I only need one or two good furlough sermons that will be used dozen 

of times. 

   When my kids were young, they had my furlough sermon memorized. In the car, they would grade me on my 

delivery and they would grade the audience. How much did they laugh at the jokes? Were they cool and 

disinterested, or warm? Kids have a certain honesty. 

   This furlough’s sermon was one God let me know He wanted preached. I would have chosen otherwise. The 

theme was ‘Christ’s joy in the midst of hard times’. Little did I know I was preaching in the run-up to a 

worldwide pandemic. One day the churches closed and my sermon was finished. Half of our churches had heard 

– half didn’t. 

   My preaching stopped. The pandemic is worse than anyone could have imagined. But our joy, found in Christ, 

is more real than virus or life’s circumstances. Christ came that first Christmas so He could redeem us and we 

could be His joy forever. 
 

Phil & Kris Nelson 

Serving Mission Aviation Fellowship Headquarters (MAF) in Nampa, Idaho 
Haiti Update:  MAF Haiti is currently very short staffed, but this has actually been a blessing in disguise due to 

COVID-19. Large groups haven’t been able to come to Haiti. This means the larger plane has been 

underutilized, but their smaller planes have stayed pretty busy, giving a good balance for their pilots, planes and 

inspections. 
 

Telling Kids About Jesus: Luke Bryant, a MAF pilot in Papua, was asked by the Indonesian missionaries in 

the village of Kosarek to share with the elementary age kids. He shared his testimony of how God called his 

family to work in missions and the challenges he has faced. About 95 kids packed in the small building to listen 

to Luke. 



   MAF’s current board chairman, David Grizzle, made a profound statement recently. He said that supporting a 

MAF missionary is like getting a triple return on your investment towards missions and evangelism. Regarding 

MAF staff, David exclaimed, “We are missionaries. We support missionaries. We create missionaries.” I 

had never thought of it this way, but this so true! We saw this firsthand as we ministered in Indonesia. We are 

so grateful for each one of you that financially supports our ministry with MAF. Your support enables me to 

evaluate and train MAF’s current and future pilots and mechanics. Maybe this could be considered quadrupling 

your investment in missions! Thank you for your support!  

   Earlier this year MAF raised our monthly target by $600/month. Our current support is 78.5% of the new 

target. This translates into a shortage of $1,940 per month. Would you prayerfully consider beginning 

increasing or giving a one-time gift to support our ministry?    
 

Jason & Deb Shirek 

Serving In HIM Ministries  in Lobatse, Botswana                                                  
Dear Peace Family! 

   As 2020 comes to a close, we realize that the entire year was unique all over the world.  Many differences in 

every country on how they have dealt with COVID-19 have been tried.  Here in Botswana, the president has 

extended our State of Emergency through March 2021 already.  Our children still rarely go into public places, 

but are allowed.  Our church carried on meeting via ZOOM and as house church in 2 different 

homes.  Children's Ministry is still not officially allowed, but sports opened up in November as well as our 

Revelation Wellness fitness classes.  Travel between the 9 ZONES the country has been divided into still 

requires pre-approved permits, but shopping locally no longer requires day permits.  Many standards continue 

to be required at every public place, including; sanitizing before entering store, tape on the ground to ensure 

social distance in queues, registration of name/contact/location and temperature taken of all patrons before 

entering public places, and limited patrons in places ranging from 3 at a time - 20 depending on the space 

inside.  Despite these practices in place, our family did contract COVID-19 in December.   We were 

immediately required to quarantine for 10 days following the results.   God is faithful and we are physically 

strong at this time.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY 103 L ILLIAN JONES! 
   Lillian Jones turns 103 on January 17

th
! Let’s shower her with birthday cards, well 

wishes and yes, congratulations on reaching 103 years young! Lillian resides at 

Schmitt Woodland Hills. Address the cards to Lillian at SWH, 1400 West Seminary St, 

Richland Center. Congratulations from Peace. 

   Another milestone for Lillian is that she’s the oldest living member/woman of Peace 

UMC. Lillian, we wish you many more milestones to come. 

2020 Mission Report 
          Mission:          November                   Year to Date 

Phil & Kris Nelson         $   25.00       $1,567.00 

Lowell & Claudia Wertz             50.00        1,542.00 

Jason & Deb Shirek              50.00                   1,591.00 

Lydia’s House Ministries           100.00               725.00 

Disabled Vets                 -0-           575.00 

Shoe Boxes             230.00           394.00 

Missions          1,165.00                   1,330.00 

Children’s Missions               -0-                  306.00 

4
th

 Sunday offerings                                     -0-              35.00     

4
th

 Sunday school offerings              -0-                        -0- 

Shoebox postage              50.00    55.00  

Children’s Missions                  161.00 

Total                     $1,570.00            $8,281.00 
 



DO WE HAVE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS? 
   We have asked this question a few times over the past year. It is very important with the pandemic raging that 

we have everyone’s email addresses. It keeps us in touch with each and every one of you. With email we can 

send you the weekly Prayer Focus from our wonderful Prayer Ministry Team; we can send you the beautiful, 

heartfelt sermon from Sunday; we can send the newsletter in a faster and yes cheaper method. There are a 

number of things we could do if we had your email address.  

   Below is a list of those the office currently doesn’t have email addresses for. If you are on it, and you have an 

email address, please let Joan know at peaceumc.rc@gmail.com. She’ll be happy to add you to her list. 

Claudia Berres     Dave Brock 

Fred & Kate Dillon    Harriet Hendricks 

Cheryl Johnson     Aaron & Stephanie Joyce 

Corey & Gretchen Kanable   Allen & Terri Kaszubski 

Al and Chris Marshall    Gene & Linda McKee 

Lester & Karen Parker   Marie Rakow 

Marty &Linda Rohn    Scott & Teri Sawle 

Al & Deb Walling 

 

EMERGENCY TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
These are more effective than 911 

WHEN – 

You are sad, phone John 14 

You have sinned, phone Psalm 51 

People have failed you, phone Psalm 27 

You are facing danger, phone Psalm 91 

It feels as though God is far from you, phone Psalm 139 

Your faith needs stimulation, phone Hebrews 11 

You are alone and scared, phone Psalm 23 

You are worried, phone Matthew 8:19-34 

You are hurt and critical, phone 1 Corinthians 13 

You wonder about Christianity, phone 2 Corinthians 5:15-18 

You feel like an outcast, phone Romans 8:31-39 

You are seeking peace, phone Matthew 11:25-30 

It feels as if the world is bigger than God, phone Psalm 90 

You need Christ like insurance, phone Romans 8:1-30 

You are praying for yourself, phone Psalm 87 

You are leaving home for a trip, phone Psalm 121 

You require courage for a task, phone Joshua 1 

Inflation and investments are hogging your thoughts, phone Mark 10:17-31 

You are depressive, phone Psalm 27 

Your bank account is empty, phone Psalm 37 

You lose faith in mankind, phone 1 Corinthians 13 

It looks like people are unfriendly, phone John 15 

You feel the world is small compared to you, phone Psalm 19 

You are dealing with fear, phone Psalm 47 

For assurance, phone Mark 8:35  

For security, phone Psalm 121:3 

For reassurance, phone Psalm 145:18 

To get along with other people, phone Romans 12 

You are losing hope, phone Psalm 126 

All these numbers may be phoned directly. No operator assistance is necessary. All lines to Heaven are 

available 24 hours a day. Feed your faith and doubt will starve to death. 

mailto:peaceumc.rc@gmail.com


Dear Peace UMC, 

   Thank you for supporting our mission with your gift and God Bless. 

 Lydia’s House Ministries 

 

Dear Peace Family, 

   I want to thank everyone for your emails, calls and help before and while I am 

recuperating from surgery. Big thanks to Pastor Rey, Pam Peterson-Kintz and Terry Nimocks for driving me to 

the hospital, picking me back up and then driving me back for my first post op appointment. I’m healing and 

very happy the surgery is done! I can now drive, but am taking it slow and easy for now. I will continue to work 

remotely from home, going into the office only when necessary. 

   Blessings to all,  

 Joan Wheeler 

 

The Mike and Mack Corner: Happy New Year to 2021! 
   My two helpers are ready to start folding the bulletins for another Sunday. When 

the table comes out and goes up, these two can’t resist jumping up on it and getting 

ready to help me. I really don’t need the help as their favorite thing is to push all the 

loose papers off the table and watch them float to the floor and then jump down and 

pounce on them. During the Pandemic, they have been my life line. If anyone has 

cats now or ever did, you know what I mean. They love to help out with everything I 

do. I’m an avid reader of mystery books, and those two are great at climbing up in 

my lap and lying across the book I’m currently trying to read. Or, they climb on the back of my recliner and 

nuzzle in my hair for whatever reason I don’t know, unless it’s to drive me crazy. Gotta love them! 

   Mike here, Mack is on the table getting ready to help fold and assemble the bulletins. We love working on the 

newsletters too. Oh such fun! We are having fun with our house mate working here at home and we just love to 

help her out. We really are a big help, even though she seems to think otherwise. 

   Things haven’t been going well for our house mate. Hey I like that word! She went online to her work 

computer one morning, went to open up her emails only to find out that they wouldn’t open. There was a 

message on every one that said, “This can’t be opened”. So wow! Frustration here! She tried sending an email 

out to the Trustees, but it wouldn’t go. Same message. She went online to our Gmail account but was having 

trouble with that too. It wouldn’t allow her to send anything. So now what?  She called Dave Turk and he came 

to her rescue. He got the Gmail account up so she could use it, however, she was having trouble sending 

attachments and forwarding things. In a church office, those two items are mandatory to have! Long story short, 

Dave and Joan met up at church and Dave tried to get her email account to work, but no luck. So he showed her 

how to forward and send attachments, which was awesome for her. Now she’s back in business again! Right 

now she’s happy as Dave was able to find an email program compatible to our Gmail account and she’s happy 

as a clam right now. Oh that made me hungry. 

   To top off her woes for December, she had to have surgery just before Christmas. It was something she wasn’t 

planning on having, but her body said otherwise. She’s had the surgery and is recuperating at home. She is 

working from home, when she’s not sleeping, so that helps. She sure does like being able to access her work 

computer from home and keep on working. Pastor Rey had sent her the information for the bulletins previously, 

so she was able to start working on them. Pam Peterson-Kintz also helped out by getting the hymns for the 

bulletins, through the end of this year, so she could get them printed, assembled and back to church prior to her 

surgery. She even put the candles together for our Christmas Eve service too. Mack and I helped there as we 

had to sniff every item she put in those boxes. Do you know that candles don’t taste good if you lick them? 

Trust me on that one. I tried it! 

   I guess I had better let you know the deadline for the February issue of Peace to You will be Monday, 

January 18
th

, at noon. Please email or drop off in her office your articles by that time. 

   Plus, thanks to Pastor Rey’s sending her his hymn selections, scripture and Sermon titles through January, 

she’s really on a roll here. 

   Boy, all this talking and thinking about clams has made me hungry and a bit tired. I’ll end this now and wish 

everyone a Happy New Year for 2021 and please stay safe. 



JANUARY M INISTRY ROSTER
 

SOUND SYSTEM OPERATORS      ATTENDANCE  
1-03 Paul Knower       12-06 27 

1-10 Nyman Olson       12-13 25 

 1-17 Dave Turk       12-20 27 

 1-24 Nyman Olson       12-24 37 

 1-31 Dave Turk        
 

GENERAL FUND – NOVEMBER      SPECIAL DATES  

$   -1,818.72 – 2019 Ending Balance     Epiphany – 6
th

  

   116,773.81 – Jan.-November Revenue    Baptism of the Lord – 10
th

  

  -103,073.11– Jan-November Expenses    Religious Freedom Day - 16
th

  

$   11,881.98 – Balance as of 11-30-2020    Martin Luther King Jr. Day – 18
th

 

         Week of Prayer for Christian Unity – 18-25 

         Inauguration Day – 20
th

   

 

WHEEL  
   A rotating wheel symbolizes God’s divine force. Wheels with flames shooting out often portray 

God’s throne, based on Ezekiel’s vision (see 1:1-18). Some artists also show a burning wheel 

when God sends Adam and Eve out of the Garden of Eden. 

 

 

THE M AGI’S STORY – AND OURS                          

   The story of the Magi is our story. God has used his supernatural means to draw us into 

himself. …On one glorious day, when we were exhausted and wearied in our sin, God led 

us to gaze upon Jesus just as the Magi did. We see the glory of God manifested through 

Jesus Christ in the internal work of the Holy Spirit. We see our utter sinfulness and God’s 

abounding grace offered in the Messiah. We are filled with joy as this grace sinks into our 

hearts. 

      We fall down on our knees and confess our need of this Messiah. We worship him and offer up our lives as 

our greatest offering to him. Then we continue on in our lives, carrying the truth about the Messiah. 

--Travis Cunningham, tvcresources.net 

 

A  WORD FOR THE YEAR 
   Every January, some people pray and ask God to provide a word for their year ahead. Friends have shared 

theirs with me, but I was hesitant to embrace the practice myself. I’d love to receive a word like flourish, then 

again, I might be like the friend who heard health and then faced many physical challenges that year. 

   But I tried it for 2020 and heard prepare. My first reaction was that the word wasn’t very exciting, which 

possibly confirmed I hadn’t orchestrated it. Indeed, 2020 ended up full of significant, unexpected change for our 

family, with careers, school, church, and friends. Prepare reminded me that amid chaos, God had prepared me 

for each moment and continues to prepare me for what’s next. 

   Give it a try! Regardless of the word you receive or what lies ahead, you can trust that God loves you and is 

ultimately in control for 2021 and beyond.                                                                                --James Firestone 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 January  2021  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 New Year's Day 
The office is closed 

 

2  
 

3  
10:30 a.m. ï Worship 
Service with 
Communion 

 

3:30 p.m.  ï Worship 
Service on NOVA 

4  
 

5  
10:00 a.m. ï 
Womenôs Bible Study 

6  
7:00 p.m. ï Bible 
Study 

7  
 

8  
Pastorôs day off 

9  
 

10  
10:30 a.m. ï Worship 
Service  

 

3:30 p.m.  ï Worship 
Service on NOVA 

11  
 

12  
10:00 a.m. ï 
Womenôs Bible Study 

13  
7:00 p.m. ï Bible 
Study 

14  
 

15  
Pastorôs day off 

16  
 

17  
10:30 a.m. ï Worship 
Service  

 

3:30 p.m.  ï Worship 
Service on NOVA 

18 Martin Luther King 

Jr. 
Noon ï Newsletter 
deadline 

19  
10:00 a.m. ï 
Womenôs Bible Study 

20 Inauguration Day 
7:00 p.m. ï Bible 
Study 

21  
 

22  
Pastorôs day off 

23  
 

24  
10:30 a.m. ï Worship 
Service  

 

3:30 p.m.  ï Worship 
Service on NOVA 

25  
 

26  
10:00 a.m. ï 
Womenôs Bible Study 

27  
7:00 p.m. ï Bible 
Study 

28  
 

29  
Pastorôs day off 

30  
 

31  
10:30 a.m. ï Worship 
Service  

 

3:30 p.m.  ï Worship 
Service on NOVA 

A prayer for all of us this new year. 

 

“God of all Ages, I offer you my heart, anew with this new year. Help me love you and my 

neighbors all year long, one day at a time”. 

 

EPIPHANY SUNDAY  
   January 5

th
 is the first Sunday in Epiphany. Epiphany, which comes from the Greek word Ephiphanea, means 

“an appearance” or “a revealing”. Centuries ago, the chuch set aside Janaury 5
th

, the 12 days after Christmas, 

to mark the revealing of Jesus as Christ to the wise men, who were Gentiels. Jesus’ first followers were 

Jewish,so the revelation of the Divine Christ to the non-Jewish magi reminds us that Jesus came to earth to save 

the whole world.  

   Symbols of Epiphany include light, a star, a crown, (three crowns) and a globe or stylized portrayal of the 

world. the color for Epiphany is green to symbolize life, growth, hope and eternity. 

   On the church calendar, the Epiphany season lasts until Ash Wednesday, February 17
th

, which is determined 

by the date of Easter, April 4
th

. 

 
 



 

1 Brady Joyce  

1 Jim Deaver  

1 Nick Berres  

2 Juliette Hall  

4 Carolyn Kanable  

14 Rachel Geiselman  

17 David Brock  

17 Lillian Jones – 103 yrs. young  

19 Laura Nelson  

20 Holden Morris  

22 Barb Nimocks  

23 Shaun Tjossem  

24 Ravyn Nimocks  

27 Terri Kaszubski  

27 Teri Sawle  

28 Bill Stebbins  

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
 

 

16 Luddie & Dory Wallace  

29 Al & Jeannie Baker  

29 Al & Deb Walling   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 

 

 

Peace United Methodist Church    Sunday Mornings: 

265 North Church Street      9:30 a.m. – Sunday school not at this time: 

Richland Center, WI 53581    10:30 a.m. - Worship Service 

608-647-4559         3:30 p.m. - Worship Service on NOVA 

          

                                                              

Our purpose at Peace is to                                           

make disciples of Jesus Christ for     

the transformation of the world.”      

            

         

Pastor Rey Díaz 

Pastor’s cell phone: 608-475-3677 

Pastor’s e-mail: zoolaar@live.com 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
      

 

 

Pastor: Rey Díaz     Joan’s Office Hours:  Visit our Website at 

Adm. Assistant: Joan Wheeler     Monday-Thursday  http://www.umchurchrc.org 

Custodian: Bert Kelsey   Joan continues to work peaceumc.rc@gmail.com 

Pianist: Pam Kintz       remotely from home.  Facebook.com/rcpeaceumc 

Treasurer: Vic Vlasak    She can be reached at 

Visitation Ministry: Barb Nimocks  608-475-2203 or  Worship Service on NOVA: 

Worship Leader: Pam Peterson-Kintz via email at   3:30 p.m. - Sunday Afternoons 

                                                                        peaceumc.rc@gmail.com Genuine Telecom - 12 

          Charter (without HD) - 95 

          Charter (with HD) - 984 

           

    

 

    

     

     

OUR M ISSION STATEMENT  
We are called to bring all into the family of God and deepen/mature their faith in Jesus 

Christ. Using each of our individual gifts, we envision this happening through P-E-A-C-E. 

Praise & celebrative worship. 

Evangelism - Inviting all to proclaim that Jesus Christ is Lord. 

Anchored in Word of God. 

Compassionate, caring Christian community. 

Encompassing Ministries - focusing on the needs of the community and beyond. 
 



 


